
From: Veldran, Katherine <KatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 11/8/2016 1:10:13 PM
Subject:

Katherine, the big 12 Home Owner Associations are meeting again tomorrow. Last week they were 
concerned about the costs they incurred in what they referred to as the "cut and push" clean up 
immediately after the storm. It was needed to allow home owners to traverse the private roads to get 
home. They were told by SC EMD folks that this cost was/is not reimbursable by FEMA as they did 
not wait for approval by FEMA before they cut and pushed the debris off the private roads. I asked 
them to put together there costs and we would see if we could get the SC EMD folks on the phone to 
see if we could do anything to help. All that said, are you able to get the Director on the phone with us 
at 4:00 tomorrow? Thanks- Jeff Bradley
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